
TOWN OF EAST SPENCER 
“Home of Heritage and Promise” 

HAPPY BLACK HISTORY MONTH 
 

                          February 2022 

 

Town Hall Meeting 

 

The next Town Hall meeting will take place 

on Monday February 7th, 2022 at 6:30pm 

 

Alderman Tony J. Hillian 

The Town of East Spencer lost one of its 

heroes last month. Alderman Tony Hillian 

passed away at the age of 44. Tony was a 

staunch advocate for the “28039” and he 

will be sorely missed. 

Trash Collection 

The Town has a contract with Waste 

Management to pickup garbage and bulk 

items. We understand that over the last 

weeks of January, trash was not picked up 

regularly due to snow and ice. The Town 

will continue to work with WM to ensure 

trash is collected at least once per week 

regardless of conditions. Residents are 

reminded that WM will not pick up trash 

bags that are on the ground. All trash MUST 

be in a trash receptacle.    

 

Meet the Administrator 

 

The meeting will take place on February 9th, 

2022 at 6:00pm. Meeting will take place at 

the Town Hall and all are welcomed. This is 

an opportunity to ask and discuss any issue 

directly with the Town Administrator. 

 

CDBG-NR Update 

 

For those residents that have been selected 

to participate in the CDBG-NR program, the 

wait is almost over. The State is finalizing 

the grant perimeters and the Town should 

receive its notice to proceed within the next 

60 days. We understand that this has been a 

long and exhausting process, but the State 

must complete its process before anyone can 

have their homes repaired.  

 

Council Retreat 

The Mayor and Council will hold its annual 

retreat on Thursday February 24th at the 

Rowan Chamber of Commerce.     

Dumping 

 

We would like to bring attention to the 

excessive amount of trash being disposed of 

on the side of the streets in East Spencer. 

This is unacceptable as it affects our 

community, environment, and the people 

that must clean it up. Please properly 

dispose of your trash in a suitable container.   

Home Rehabilitation Grants 

 

As we mention in 2021, the Town is 

offering $500 grants to homeowners to make 

necessary repairs on their home. If this is 

something that you are interested in 

pursuing, please go on the Town of East 

Spencer’s webpage for guidelines and to 

apply online. 

Upcoming Activities 

 

All meetings take place at the Town Hall. 

 

February 7th @ 6:30pm Council Meeting 

February 9th @ 6:00pm Meet the Admin 

February 24th @9am-4pm Council Retreat 

 

 

Please come out and participate in these 

events.   


